Freedom of Information Act 2000 – contract details for eteach.com
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I note with interest on your Education & Learning - School Vacancies section you provide an external link to eteach.com to view all your current vacancies.  A link is provided below for your reference:

http://www.leicester.gov.u6k/your-council-services/education-lifelong-learning/training-and-development/school-vacancies/
I would like to request details of this arrangement please:

How this contract was tendered (if it was subject to a formal tender process)?

The value of the contract?

The length of the agreement?

A copy of the agreement between Leicester City Council and eteach.com?

When and if this will be subject to a new tender or application process?

If other companies, providing similar services, can submit an application to the council for consideration prior to the end of the agreement?

Answer:
There is no contract between Leicester City Council and E-teach.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council. 

Please contact individual schools directly. The link below will take you to a list of schools within the Authority: 

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council-services/education-lifelong-learning/about-schools/schools-directory/schools-directory/ School ward, head teacher, telephone, e mail etc. is available by clicking on the link for each school. 

Schools contract directly with E-teach and subscribe to the service on an 1, 2 or 3 year basis. Schools are free to use any service provider in order to advertise vacancies.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House

9 – 15 Princess Road West
LEICESTER LE1 6TH 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
